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ROYAL NAVAL SAILING ASSOCIATION
(Plymouth Branch)

Minutes of Branch Committee meeting held Monday 12 Oct 2015

Present: Neil Moffatt (Chairman), Daz Longley, Francis Douglas, Neil Pearson, Paul Davey, Stephen Maltby, Ray Bailey, Roger Irvine
Apologies from:  Rob Bellfield, Iain Petty, John Meaken and Chris Harman.

1.         The minutes of the meeting held on 14 Sep 2015 were not approved because the Chairman had sent out the wrong version!  Aim to approve at next meeting.
·       At the last meeting it was agreed that we would spend some time on Offshore Racing.
· The proposed contribution for the RNSA Newsletter was circulated and agreed.

· Deadline for Journal articles – 31 Jan 16

2.   Treasurer’s Report:  Nothing significant to report. The cash flow situation will be resolved when the Bull Point fees have been paid in and when RNSA central have paid the invoices in support of last year’s bid.
3.  Port of Plymouth Sailing Association (SM): Nothing significant to report.
4.  Offshore Secretary’s Report:

Discussion on the future of RNSA role in Plymouth offshore racing:
· It is not clear why there is low take up from members.  Possibly due to congested race calendar or difficulty getting crew.

· We do not know what members want.  Should consider a survey although previous attempts had received little response.

· Need greater involvement from serving RN and establishments.  The introduction of a Raleigh representative to the committee should help.

· SM informed committee that he has a volunteer to help organise the races. May need to second (non RNSA member) onto committee.
· Need to look at changing the format of SPP race and could try a morning start.

· The Roscoff race should be timed as a summer holiday feeded opportunity.

· Need to decide whether these races should be part of a series.

· Could Single Handed arrangements be utilised to include a 2 handed race?

· Still need to find an Offshore Sec for next season.

5.  Single handed Secretary’s Report (FD):

· SH race dated provided to PPSA for next season
6.   Dinghy Secretary’s Report (RI):  Nothing significant to report
7.    Ocean Dragon (PS): Nothing significant to report.  PS to provide committee with contact details of new OD yacht officer.
8.      Moorings and Trophies:

· All arrangements are in place for the prizegiving on 6 Nov  All secs are encouraged to email their respective groups to encourage attendance.

· The new arrangements for allocation of the mayflower berths and the new JP moorings need to be proposed and agreed.  We need to be completely transparent.  Action: NM and RB to draft arrangements
· The outstanding action to write to yacht Clubs and PPSA to recall RNSA trophies on loand needs to be completed  Action: NM to draft letter RB to sign
9.        Cruising Secretary’s Report:  Volunteer required for Cruising Sec
10.        Bull Point(IP):  Revised lift out programme promulgated
11.        Any Other Business:

· There may be an opportunity to engage with more members by advertising in marina news letters etc

· There was a discussion about qualification requirements for affiliate/associate membership and whether could increase membership and involvement.

12.       Date of Next Meeting:      Monday 9 Nov 2015.   
NRM 9 Nov 15
